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MEMBERS PRESENT   
Elton Murray, Chairman, Professional Member, Presiding
Roy B. Kemp III, Vice-Chairman, Professional Member


Amos W. Aiken, Public Member
Michael Szymanski, Professional Member
Victor Kennedy, Public Member
Russel Dolbeare, Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Frederick Schrank, Deputy Attorney General
James Collins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Peggy A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist 
Katie Rochester, Administrative Specialist
MEMBERS ABSENT 
Theodore Ressler 






CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Murray called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the March 16, 2006 Meeting with amendments from Mr. Dolbeare and Mr. Szymanski.  Mr. Kemp made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Szymanski.  The motion was unanimously carried.



UNFINISHED BUSINESS
New House Bill for court venue change is still in Draft stages and needs a sponsor.  Ms. Rochester stated that she would find out sponsor information from Ms. Warren.  Mr. Kemp said that he would be available to answer questions concerning the bill should it be necessary.  The motion was made by Mr. Szymanski to approve and seconded by Mr. Dolbeare.  The motion was carried unanimously.










Review of Land Surveyor Applications


The Board reviewed the application of Alan O. Kent for licensure.  A motion was made by Mr. Murray and seconded by Mr. Dolbeare to deny the application due to the fact that the required amount of experience was not submitted properly in order to complete the application process.  The Board unanimously approved the motion. 
The Board reviewed the application of William M. Ewald, Sr. for licensure.  A motion was made by Mr. Kemp and seconded by Mr. Szymanski to deny the application due to the fact that the required documentation was not submitted to complete the application process.  The Board unanimously approved the motion. 





The Board reviewed the application of Edward Patalano for licensure.  A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski and seconded by Mr. Kemp to table the application due to the fact that the required documentation was not submitted to complete the application process.  The Board unanimously approved the motion. 
Mr. C. Wayne Sweikert sent a letter requesting a hearing.  Deputy Attorney General Schrank suggested that the Board deny the hearing at this time based upon the fact that the Board still did not have enough information from the applicant in order to move forward with the process.  Mr. Schrank suggested that the Board notify Mr. Sweikert of this decision and to have Mr. Sweikert obtain legal counsel to assist him or have his legal counsel contact Mr. Schrank to discuss the matter.  Mr. Kemp made a motion to deny the hearing seconded by Mr. Murray. The Board unanimously approved the motion. 

Mr. Szymanski presented a drafted letter to the Board for their review concerning Plats and Monument placement.  Mr. Szymanski drafted the letter which he feels should be sent to all municipalities and county governments to ensure that they are aware of the Minimum Technical Standards and that recorded plats are in compliance with said Standards.  Mr. Schrank suggested that the Board Administrative Specialist contact DelDot to receive a mailing list.  The target date for the mailing of the letter is mid May.  Mr. Kemp motioned that the letter be approved and should be mailed by the Board Administrative Specialist.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Murray.  The Board unanimously approved the motion.
Upon further review of Rules and Regulations for 10.0 and 16.0, Mr. Kemp decided that the wording was acceptable.  Mr. Collins addressed the Board to discuss online renewal for 2007 which coincides with these two subsections.  He stated that he wanted the Board to consider providing their licensee renewals on line.  Mr. Collins offered that in lieu of sending in a log attesting to Professional Development Hours the licensee may attest to them on line.  Mr. Collins further said that audits will still be conducted and the licensee would still have to produce records supporting their attestation. Mr. Szymanski posed the question of what would happen to an individual if they attested to courses that they could not substantiate.  Mr. Collins responded by stating that the licensee would be subject to disciplinary action as is currently handled.  The motion was made by Mr. Szymanski and seconded by Mr. Kemp to proceed with on line renewals. The Board unanimously approved the motion.
NEW BUSINESS 


Review of Application(s)

The Board reviewed the application for Daniel Simmons for licensure.  A motion was made by Mr. Murray and seconded by Mr. Aiken to deny the application due to the fact that the required documentation was not submitted to complete the application process.  The Board unanimously approved the motion. 

The letter for Emeritus status for past Board member was drafted and brought before the Board for their approval and signature to be submitted to NCEES.  The motion was made by Mr. Murray and seconded by Mr. Kemp to submit the letter.  The Board unanimously approved the motion. 

The election of a new secretary needed to be approved in order to replace Lena Corder whose term had ended in February.  Mr. Aiken made a motion to nominate Mr. Kennedy.  Mr. Szymanski seconded the motion.  The Board unanimously approved.   













Review of Continuing Education Courses
The board received a request from Lorman Business Center, Inc, for the approval of: “Current Issues in Storm Water Regulation”, for six personal development hours.  Mr. Murray made a motion, seconded by Mr. Kemp to approve the course by Lorman Business Center, Inc for 6 PDH’s.  The Board unanimously approved. 




The board received a request from Land Surveyor’s Workshop for the approval of:


ALTNACSM — The New Standards and how to Apply them – 4 PDH’s
Advanced Techniques for Carlson 2006 – 8 PDH’s
Carlson Survey Software: Organizing and setting up CAD – 8 PDH’s
Drawing a Map using computer: The basics after initial set-up – 8 PDH’s
FEMA for Land Surveyors – 4 PDH’s
Horizontal Alignment – 4 PDH’s
Hydrology for Surveyors ll – 4 PDH’s
Introduction to Laser Scanning – 4 PDH’s
Maps and Charts – 4 PDH’s
Marketing, Pr And Advertising For The Small Professional Office – 4 PDH’s
Organize your computer files (emphasis on CAD files) – 4 PDH’s
Small Business Management Tools with Spreadsheets – 4 PDH’s
The Seven Deadly Sins of Surveying – 4 PDH’s
SurvCE Introduction Course Outline — Field Users -  4 PDH’s
Using Microsoft Word and Excel in a Small Surveying Office -  4 PDH’s
Adverse Possession – 2 PDH’s
The Surveyors Role in the Transfer of Real Property – 4 PDH’s
Insurance Needs of the Surveyor – 4 PDH’s.  Mr Kemp made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to table the courses due to the fact that there was no agenda showing dates and times. The Board unanimously approved.  
The board received a request from Delaware Technical & Community College – Owens Campus for the approval of: “Introduction to Autodesk Land Desktop (LLD)” for 21 PDH’s and “Introduction to Mapping and GIS” for 7 PDH’s.  Mr. Dolbeare made a motion, seconded by Mr. Murray to table these courses due to the fact that there were not dates and times given.  The Board unanimously approved.
The board received a request from Lorman Business Center, Inc., for “Redevelopment of Contaminated Property” for 1.5 PDH’s.  Mr. Kemp made a motion, seconded by Mr. Dolbeare to table the course due to the fact that there is no explanation as to what teleconferencing includes.  The Board unanimously approved.
Mr. Murray was assigned complaint number 05-02-06.
Katie Rochester provided the wall certificates for signature by the Chairman and newly elected Secretary.
Mr. Szymanski 
posed the question to Mr. Schrank regarding an informal discussion between professional members of the Board as it relates to an individual’s questionable practice.  Mr. Schrank responded that this would be a problem because an impartial panel is required if a formal complaint is filed and that Mr. Szymanski should initially discuss the questionable practice with the individual involved.  If the individual involved continues the questionable practice he should file a formal complaint.































































Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)

Mr. Szymanski posed the question to Mr. Schrank as to what should be done if he sees someone doing something that is not within standard practices.  Mr. Schrank responded that Mr. Szymanski should initially point it out to the individual.  If the individual continues to do something incorrectly he should file a formal complaint.






Public Comment
There was no public comment at this meeting.

Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 18, 2006 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Murray motioned and seconded by Mr. Aiken to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Katie Rochester

Administrative Specialist II







_1201699016.bin

_1195558469.bin

